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Corvette Super Sports is a car club
made up of Corvette owners with a passion for a fine
driving machine, with the goal to participate in and
support auto-related activities, such as: car shows,
auto-crossing, rallies, drag racing, caravans, cruises,
parades, etc. We support (N.C.C.C.) National
Council of Corvette Clubs, National Corvette
Museum, several social, civic, and charitable
organizations. CSS is incorporated as a non-profit
organization in the County of Orange, California.

We welcome guests to our meetings on first
Tuesday of each month at 7:00PM at
"SIZZLER" Steak, Seafood & Salad Bar 1401
N. Harbor Blvd, Fullerton, CA 92835
(Harbor Blvd. at Brea Blvd.)

Corvette Super Sports
Charities, By Marietta Darke: For
many years, CSS has been a major sponsor
for our two main Charities; H.I.S. House
Transitional Shelter and CHiP's for Kids.

HIS House is a 4-6 month program for
homeless men, women, and children to
prepare for and secure employment,
education and permanent housing.

CHiP's for Kids began with an individual
CHP officer that spread like wildfire within
their own departments. To reach out in the
community to help abused, orphaned, and
seriously neglected children. Corvette
Super Sports was introduced to Hillview
Acres Children's Home though our
involvement with the CHP. Hillview brings

hope through a safe therapeutic
environment, to help children regain trust, a
place to heal and away from serious
emotional disturbances.

Through our volunteer and club events such
as car shows, visits, work/clean up
day, donations, garage sales, Corvette
Super Sports donated not only many hours
throughout the year but also monetary
donations. HIS House and CHiPs,
combined, have been recipients of $5000
each year.   We hope that this will continue
with our SUPERSPORTS member’s efforts.

Appreciate your support.
As Always,

SAVE the WAVE
Marietta

Charity Donations

Corvette Super Sports was blessed during
2010 to have provided venues that attracted
many participants.  From our activities, we
were able to donate $10,000 to our charities.

 HIS House                           $3,500
 CHIPS $2,000
 Hillview Acres                    $2,000
 Council for Aging               $1,000
 Navy Relief Fund $1,250
 Ronald McDonald House       $250

Corvette Super Sports believes that it is our duty to participate in other Corvette Club’s
activities to support their charities.

Corvette Super Sports' Charities

These are the organizations and programs our members support ... because we believe in "giving back" to
the communities in which we live ... and drive ... our Corvettes.



H.I.S. House
Homeless Intervention Shelter

P.O. Box 1293, Placentia CA 92871
714-993-5774

Visit "Charity's Closet" Thrift Shop

CHiPs for Kids and its support of
the Hillview Acres Children's Home

Club Liaison and CHiPS for Kids Coordinator: CHP
Officer Donnell Holmes



Who’s Who at Corvette Super Sports

Officers Board of Governors
President: Cindy Orrico Donn  Donna Stewart
Vice-President: Diane Wiest Art Huhta
Secretary: Ginger Girvin Roger Bacon
Treasurer: Marge Huhta Ron DeBartolomeis
Newsletter: Geoff Girvin Vicki Kump
Webmaster: Doug Mariani Linda Norris
N.C.C.C.: Joe Orrico

Chairpersons
Clothing-Shirts: Shirley Jones Sergeant at Arms: Larry Farrell
Clothing-Jackets & Hats: Shirley Jones Trophies/Awards: Tom Cuccio
Socials: Geoff Girvin Dealer Rep: Ron DeBartolomeis
Charity: Car Show Chairman: Roger Bacon
Raffle:
Meeting Hostess: Linda Norris
Membership/Hospitality: Donna Stewart

Banquet: Bert Wiest

Phone Committee Chairman: Donna Historian: Pat & Jan Works
Stewart

Don’t forget the Board Meeting on the 3rd Tuesday of the month at 7:00 PM.  The meetings’ venue will
be changed each month to add variety.  Board meetings are open to all members.  We encourage you to
attend and welcome your comments pro and con.

Come to a board meeting and you too can be pictured here!

The January Board meeting was held at Geoff and Ginger’s House



It’s 2011 - Are We Having Fun
Yet?

Madam Pres

Hello To All and Happy New Year!

I pray this finds all of you with a happy and
spirited outlook for the 2011 year.  (In other
words, “Full of P & V”)  Yes, 2010 came and
went and now we face new challenges, goals,
hopes and dreams, ones that we can plan on
concurring!  May the force of stubbornness be
with us!

As of yet, I have not heard of any “New Years
Resolutions” broken, let alone made.  Are we in
the age of “Oh forget the Resolutions”?
Hmmmm… could be.  Is it that we have learned
from our past years?  I just so happen to be in
that group too!  And how many of you stayed up
till midnight?  I did!  It was midnight in New
York.  Ok, we stayed up till midnight in
Illinois………

This year is going to be a busy one for Joe and I.
We plan on crossing some items off “The List”
and also adding some to it.  I’ll get to cross off
being Pres of CSS for 2 years, then on to my new
goals of running for VP and Board Member – the

only 2 positions that I have not had the privilege
of holding yet.  I’m making a personal collection
of each positions pins for my wall.  The
“Corvette” calendar section isn’t too full right
now, everyone is still stretching and yawning
from last year, but the organizing of plans are on
the rise, so get your pens, on your mark, get
ready, start filling in the calendar for fun!

Speaking of rushing  we will be leaving in the
early am for a little mini road trip; work with fun
mixed in, so I’m rushing to get this By-Line
written so Geoff doesn’t get to.  That’s still
lurking on his mind to write this.  Sorry Geoff.  I
know that’s one of your goals this year.  Try next
year!

As I was driving home today in the Z06, I got to
thinking… yes, scary as it is.  Do you remember
the very first time you saw the Corvette that
made you fall in love with them to this day?  I
do.  Did you ever think of the person that was
driving that car?  I didn’t.  But as I was at a stop
light, a young boy walked across the crosswalk,
staring, gawking, seemed to be drooling to me.  I
now wonder, is he going to love Corvettes the
rest of his life?  The person driving their C1 in
the parking lot of Safeway Grocery Store in
Seattle, WA, will never know what they did for
me on that day.  It was Corvette Love Struck.
Whoever that person was, I thank them.  And I
hope that someone has seen me, in my car and
will experience the same love that I have.

Our yearly tradition, as many other clubs, is to
have our Annual Banquet in January.  This year
we were under the influence of Bert Wiest and
his feisty wife, our own VP, Dianne.  We had a
great turnout at the Knott’s Berry Farm Resort &
Hotel.  There was some great food, entertainment
and the absolute best people and great
conversation!  No Snoopy, no panning for gold,
but we did get some famous Knott’s Fried
Chicken along with thick prime rib.  Thanks to



Bert & Dianne for doing such an awesome job!
We are a tough crowd to please!

Congratulations to CSS for achieving 1st Place in
NCCC Points!  Impressive that NCCC has 5
places for trophies for men and women.  Out of 5
men, CSS had 4 winners.  Out of 5 women, CSS
had 4 winners.  Both 1st Places were taken by
CSS Members!  Great team work and chasing
points!

As always, I give thanks and extra special
thoughts, prayers to our Service Men and
Women!

God Bless America – Now and Always!

Keep on Saving the Wave!!!

Respectfully,
Cindy Orrico
President – 2011

CSS News
The Social events for February 2011 are:

Feb 5th Valentines Bowl

The Club events for February 2011 are:

There are no NCCC Club events in February

The other events for February 2011 are:

TBD

Please help us keep our records up to date.
Now you can use the new combined Membership Application/Change of Information form to let us know of

changes and updates to your addresses (postal and email), phone numbers (including cell numbers), Corvette
model(s), etc..

If you have an idea for a Club Outing, Mystery Run, and Caravan to someplace special for lunch, we want to
make it easy for you. Jim Cooper introduced a new Cruise Planning form at the March general meeting; please use
it to organize the details and help us publicize your event.

"At times our own light goes out and is rekindled by a spark from another person.
Each of us has cause to think with deep gratitude of those who have lighted the flame within us."
Albert Schweitzer



Corvette Super Sports Local News

CORVETTE SUPER SPORTS –GENERAL MEETING
No General Meeting in January

Birthdays & Anniversaries
Month-by-month list of birthdays and anniversaries celebrated by CSS members.

JANUARY BIRTHDAYS JANUARY ANNIVERSARIES

Stel, William G 1st
Dawson, Dennis 9th
Glodery, Chris 10th
Huhta, Marge 10th
Miller, Richard R 12th
Baddley, Kathryn M 16th
Huhta, Art 16th
Glover, J Scott 17th
Jones, Shirley S. 19th
Meeuwenberg, E. An 25th
Wiest, Dianne 26th
Pearson, Timothy A 30th
FEBRUARY BIRTHDAYS FEBRUARY ANNIVERSARIES
Manfred, John 19th Wiest, Bert & Dianne 02/14/??
Meeuwenberg, Doug C. 15th
Costello, Mark 24th

Social Corner
The goal of the social chairman is to post the events for the entire year so that our
membership can plan accordingly.

Social events are defined as a caravan to a place of interest where we can participate in
an adventure and have time to talk with other members about recent Car Show and
Rallies that we have participated in.

The Club event is defined as our club participating in another Corvette Club’s activities to
support their charities.  The following is our annual schedule will be completed after the
February General Meeting:

Current CSS events can be found at the following URL http://www.corvettesupersports.com

If you have a suggestion for a Corvette Event or a Social Event, please contact Geoff at
GBGirvin@yahoo.com

http://www.corvettesupersports.com


Date Event

mailto:GBGirvin@yahoo.com


Club Events for January
Banquet

The Annual Banquet was organized by
Bert Wiest and the amount of time and
effort that he put into finding the venue,
and organizing the gala, it was apparent
that Dianne’s loving hands were an
integral part of its success.  The venue
was beautiful, with the lights of the city
surrounding us.  The buffet was filled
with scrumptious delights, the door
prizes were amazing, and the program
was perfect.  Bert thought of everything,
well almost.  As you will see below, Bert
did forget to schedule the dance
company, the CSS Corvette Revue but
all was not lost.  The CSS Corvette
Revue made a cameo appearance to the
delight of the audience.

One of the club’s honored guests was
CHP Officer Donelle Holmes, the man
that originated the CHiPS for kids
program.  He brought along a young
lady named Sandra Ortiz to bring to life
the CHiPS for kids program through its
work in her life. These real life stories
help us to understand the real benefits
of our charitable giving program in the
club.  Later in the program, Terri, the
director of HIS House in Placentia,
another recipient of our charitable
contributions, spoke about how HIS
House works and how important CSS is
to her program.

I would like you to meet Sandra,
through the eyes of one of our own club
members, Jackie Brinlee:

I had the pleasure of sitting next to a lovely
young lady, Sandra Otiz, at the Awards Banquet.
At first glance, I thought she looked awfully
young to already have a Corvette, and wondered
how she had accomplished that at such a young
age! When Donelle introduced her as a recipient
of the CHiPs for Kids program, I was excited to

hear her story. I was so impressed with her
composure and poise in front of a room of
strangers. I doubt that I could carry that off with
as much polish as she did.

I was ignorant of the fact that this program
helped children of all ages including college
students such as Sandra. She told us a wonderful
story of how she had applied for a Study Abroad
program through the University of Redlands in
order to go to Peru. She was accepted to the
program, but did not have the funds to pay for
her airfare. She remembered that CHiPs for Kids
had helped out with a relative of hers in the past,
and let them know her situation. Thankfully,
through their generosity, Sandra was able to
realize her dream of going to Peru, and studying
abroad.

Sandra showed me some pictures on her camera
of her trip. She shared that the children in the
classroom that she worked in loved having their
picture taken and flocked around her whenever
she took out her camera. She was there for about
4 weeks, and was totally immersed in the culture.
Her group of 16 was split up and went to various
villages to work with children, and stayed with
host families. Since she is bilingual, she was able
to easily communicate with the Peruvians, but
the experience gave others in her group the
opportunity to practice their Spanish! One of the
highlights of her trip was an excursion along the
Inca trail to view Machu Picchu. Her pictures of
one of New Seven Wonders of the World looked
like a postcard. I was so glad to have the
opportunity to meet this inspiring girl and see
first hand how our support of charities impacts
lives.

Thank you Jackie for sitting with Sandra and
making her feel at home with us.

Now for some of the high lights of the event:



The program also included awards.  Joe took
the opportunity to announce the West Coast
NCCC Regional Point standings and Corvette
Super Sports is the Regional Champion Club
for the second year in a row.  In addition the
ladies in our club received top honors as well.
Jennifer Spencer received First Place, Cindy
Orrico received Second Place, Jackie
Brinlee received Third Place and Ginger
Girvin received Fourth Place. First, Second
Third and Fourth place in the region all in
CSS – Not bad. In the Men’s Division  Ed
Norris was in First, Dave Alciatore was
Second, Geoff Girvin was Third, Joe Orrico
was Fourth.  Again, a full sweep in the Men’s
division, First, Second, third and Fourth all
from CSS.  As Joe said, this comes from the
participation that we as a club do around the
region.  This is why we usually receive the
coveted “Club Participation” award at the
events we go to. Pictures of the trophies can
be seen in the next story.



The program continued with awards being
presented by yours truly for the outstanding
job that all of us did in becoming better
citizens through Home Land Security
Practice.  Elaine Cooper received First Place
for her marksmanship at the Trap Range,
Cindy Orrico received Second Place for her
brilliant shooting and Jennifer Spencer
received Third Place for her shooting skills
too.  This is a remarkable achievement
because all the women that participated in
this year long competition, had never held a
shot gun before, much less shot at tiny clay
pigeons flying in all different directions.  First
Place in the Men’s division was Art Huhta,
Second, was Tracy Sanderson and Third was
Dave MacDonough.  A special award was
given to Dawnette Norris.  The Honorable
Mention Award was presented to Dawnette
for her valiant attempt at the range.  She shot
at many clay pigeons multiple times, but every
one of them eluded her.  For just coming out
and not getting discouraged, she received a 12
shot, semi automatic, rubber band rifle so
that she can practice for her next event.
Dawnette promised to bring it along to the
next “Trap” event she attends.  Below is a
picture of Jennifer receiving her award.

Art was not at the banquet and received his
award at the CSS Board meeting a few days
later.

The picture below is Cindy’s second place
Trophy and all the trophies can be seen above
on the table before they were presented.

Finally the time had come to bring on the CSS
Corvette Revue.  I have to say though that this
is not exactly what Bert had in mind when he
said please do a presentation of the “Year in
Review”.  I made it clear to the audience that
Bert’s request was somewhat ambiguous in
that there are 3 definitions of what sounded
like “Review” or “Revue” in the dictionary.
Therefore, to cover all the bases and to make
sure that Bert’s program was a success, I



defined all 3 results found in the dictionary.
First there is a definition that describes
review as being a look back at events.  I
explained to the attendees that the slide show
that had been going on all night was in fact
that look back.  The second definition speaks
to an examination or a test of one’s
knowledge.  So I explained that there would
be a test at the end of the presentation and
handed out ballots and pencils.  The test was
made up of 10 easy questions that could be
answered easily if one had been paying any
attention to the slide show.  The reward for
the first 10 correct ballots was a DVD copy of
the Year in Review just like what was playing
on the screen.  But the third definition said
that it was a theatrical presentation with
dancing and singing (REVUE).  With that I
introduced Jim Cooper who would be singing
his rendition of the old favorite country song
by George Jones called “The One I Loved
Back Then” or more commonly called the
“Corvette” song and then introduced the CSS
Corvette Revue Dancers to dance to the tune.
After some prop changes, the music began,
the dancers danced and the props moved.

Without a real stage prop changes were
interesting.  The song goes something like
this:  A guy pulls into a gas station and the old
guy says he used to have one just like her.  She
was hotter than a $2 pistol.  The driver thinks
he is talking about the car but the old guy
eventually says it’s the brunette in the car that
turns him on.

Thanks to Jim for singing, Ginger and Sue for
dancing and Joe for being the brunette in
disguise.

After dinner and all the festivities, we danced
the night away.





And what party would not be complete
without Bert singing Mack the Knife

At the end of the banquet, the Most Valuable
Member Award was presented by its recipient
from last year.  Jim Cooper presented the
award to Marietta Darke

The others in attendance were:



The next morning the story
continues:

During the presentations the night
before, when Donelle came forward to
speak, Bert had some special music to
be played as he walked up.  Donelle
promised that we would all have to go
through a sobriety check point as we left,
(in jest).  However, the next morning 3 of
our members thought that maybe he had
lived up to his word and had their cars
towed away on flat bed trucks.



Not to worry.  Unfortunately, some
vandals found Bud and Ed Norris’s car
and Bob Kump’s car and slashed the left
rear tires on each car so they had to be
towed home.  The security guards were
very friendly but the Hotel manager
seemed to not care at all.  And the Buena
Park police officers could not tell Bud
and Ed apart.

2011 Homeland Security

As in 2010, we continued our HomeLand
Security Training.  This year we went to
the Whittier Narrows Park to start the
new year because the Prado Shooting
Park had been under 16 feet of water,
flooding the entire range and the
adjacent golf course due to the rains in
December.  The first turn out was a little
lighter than usual, but George McMullen,
a new member came out to practice with
us, and Mike Baddley returned to the
range too.  Kathy came along as the chief
cheer leader and we finished off the
morning with a bite to eat right there at
the range.

The range is very near the 60 freeway
and the San Gabriel mountain range is
clearly visible in the background.

To get warmed UP, Jim and Elaine
showed us some new dance steps to the
Macarena that they had learned too.



And of course we kept score and the
scores are on the web site.

Jim then found a vehicle he really liked

Regional Meeting
On the same day as the HomeLand
Security training the Regional NCCC
meeting was held in Redlands and most
of the members who were awarded



trophies for their winnings in 2010 went
to Redlands to pick up their trophies.
Joe and Cindy got special awards for all
they do as volunteers in the Regional
Officers positions.  Joe is the Regional
Competition Director and Cindy is the
Regional Secretary.

Cindy receiving her award

Ed receiving his First Place Trophy

Dave receiving his Second Place Trophy



Jennifer receiving her First Place Trophy

Cindy receiving her Second Place Trophy

Ginger receiving her Fourth Place Trophy
and Geoff’s Third Place Trophy.

Finally, TC McNett received a special
award for Driver of the year for
successfully maneuvering Cindy’s ZR1
off road at the Big Bear Bash, down into
a flood channel lined with rocks and
weeds and bringing the car out without a
scratch.



DRIVER OF THE YEAR
SPECIAL AWARD

TC McNETT

QUOTES HEARD AT THIS EVENT:

1. I SWEAR I ONLY DROPPED ONE WHEEL!
2. I’LL NEVER GET THIS VALET PARKING JOB NOW.
3. NOW YOU SEE IT, NOW YOU DON’T.
4. AT WHAT POINT DID I LOSE IT?
5. RITA RUNNING UP TO THE CAR YELLING, “IT’S MY TURN!”
6. TCs MOTO – WIN IT OR SPIN IT.  SO WHY DIDN’T YOU JUST SPIN IT?
7. DID I HIT ANY CONES?
8. WONDER IF I’LL GET FAST TIME OF DAY IF I GET BACK ON THE COURSE?
9. SURE IS AN EXPENSIVE WEED WACKER.
10. IF I DON’T HONK THE HORN, JOE WILL NEVER KNOW I’M HERE.



NCCC National News

Although we have spoken many times about the Future Corvette
Owners Association (FCOA) and stated several times that we have
the most FCOA members in the West Coast Region, we thought
that it might make sense to show everyone what comes in the
packet for your little one time donation and a copy of the
application.  Joe was kind enough to get this for us.







NCCC Board of Governors meeting minutes can be found at the
following link

http://www.corvettesnccc.org/Meetings.html

National Competition News

NCCC Competition information can be found at the following link

http://www.corvettesnccc.org/Competition.html

http://www.corvettesnccc.org/Meetings.html
http://www.corvettesnccc.org/Competition.html


NCCC Regional News
NCCC West Coast & Northwest Region 2011 Competition Calendar

Refer to NCCC WC Region Web Site and Club Flyers For Additional/Detailed Information
San = Sanctioned, Non-San or ns = Non-Sanctioned, Reg-San = Sanctioned For WC Region

Points Only
(Does not Apply For National Points)

*  In Saction Type Column Indicates Revision Or Addition Of An Event Since Last Revision

Sanction Date Event WCR Host Club Info / Location
JAN

1
2
8
9
15
16
22
23
29
30

22 Regional Gov Meeting
FEB

5
6

12
13
19
20

26-27 National NCCC Meeting St. Louis
MAR

5
6

WC-340-014NS 12 Low Speed Autocross Palm Springs Corvette Club Indio, CA
WC-340-015NS 13 Low Speed Autocross Palm Springs Corvette Club Indio, CA

19
20

WC-518-012 26 Low Speed Autocross Vapor Trails Vettes Lompoc, CA
WC-518-013 26 Low Speed Autocross Vapor Trails Vettes Lompoc, CA

27



APR
2
3
9

WC-302-016 10 PC Car Show Corvettes West
Rancho

Cucamonga, CA
16
17

WC-552-017 23 Poker Rallye Inland Empire Corvettes Yucaipa, CA
WC-552-018 23 Poker Rallye Inland Empire Corvettes Yucaipa, CA
WC-552-019 23 Poker Rallye Inland Empire Corvettes Yucaipa, CA
WC-552-020 23 Game Rallye Inland Empire Corvettes Yucaipa, CA
WC-552-021 23 Game Rallye Inland Empire Corvettes Yucaipa, CA
WC-552-022 23 Game Rallye Inland Empire Corvettes Yucaipa, CA
WC-552-023 23 Game Rallye Inland Empire Corvettes Yucaipa, CA

24
30 National NCCC Meeting St. Louis

MAY

WC-500-001RS 1 PC Car Show
Corvettes of Temecula

Valley Temecula
1 National NCCC Meeting St. Louis
7 Regional NCCC Meeting
8

WC-514-002 14 Corvette Dreaming PC Corvettes of San Diego San Diego
WC-514-003NS 14 Corvette Dreaming Corvettes of San Diego San Diego

15
WC-434-xxx 21 Rallye Pomona Valley Claremont

22
28
29

JUNE
4

WC-325-004 5 Concours D'Elegance Orange Counth Vettes Huntington Beach
WC-401-005 11 PC The Vette Set Seal Beach
WC-326-006 11 High Speed Time Trials Corvette Super Sports Pahrump, NV
WC-326-007 11 High Speed Time Trials Corvette Super Sports Pahrump, NV
WC-326-008 11 High Speed Time Trials Corvette Super Sports Pahrump, NV
WC-326-009 11 High Speed Time Trials Corvette Super Sports Pahrump, NV
WC-326-010 12 High Speed Time Trials Corvette Super Sports Pahrump, NV
WC-326-011 12 High Speed Time Trials Corvette Super Sports Pahrump, NV

18-24 National Covention Windy City Corvettes Tinley Park, IL
25
26

JULY



2
3

WC-302-xxxRS 8 PC Car Show Corvettes West BB / Robin Hood
WC-302-xxx 9 Los Speed Autocross Corvettes West BB / Robin Hood
WC-302-xxx 10 Rallye Corvettes West BB / Robin Hood

16
17
23
24
30
31

AUG
6
7

13
14
20
21
27
28

SEPT
3
4

10-11 National NCCC Meeting St. Louis
17 Regional NCCC Meeting
18
24
25

OCT
1
2
7 Corvette Roulette Las Vegas Corvette Assn Las Vegas

WC-202-xxx 8 Corvette Roulette Las Vegas Corvette Assn Las Vegas
WC-202-xxx 9 Corvette Roulette Las Vegas Corvette Assn Las Vegas

15
16

WC-414-xxx 22 Peoples Choice Wild West Corvettes Victorville, CA
23
29
30



NOV
5
6

12-13 National NCCC Meeting St. Louis
19
20
26
27

DEC
3
4

10
11
17
18
24
25
31

West Coast Region http://www.ncccwcregion./

The latest NCCC Regional Points standings have just been published by our own
RCD for the West Coast Region, Joe Orrico as follows.
2010 West Coast NCCC Regional Points Final Results

Clubs

1st Corvette Super Sports 3074
2nd Inland Empire Corvettes 1863
3rd Pomona Valley Corvette Assoc. 1622
4th Las Vegas Corvette Assoc. 1128
5th Vapor Trail Vettes 993
6th Corvettes of Temecula Valley 823
7th Vette's R Us 604
8th Corvettes West 593
9th Newport Harbor Corvettes 420

10th Palm Springs Corvette Club 387

Men’s

1 CSS Ed Norris 302
2 CSS Dave Alciatore 295
3 CSS Geoff Girvin 250
4 CSS Joe Orrico 249

http://www.ncccwcregion


4 PVCA Scott Erickson 249
6 IEC Don Winters 163
7 VTV Charlie Perry 152
8 CSS Doug Lyon 141
9 LVCA Jim Gregorio 127
10 IEC Craig Clark 117

Women’s

1 CSS Jennifer Spencer 266
2 CSS Cindy Orrico 265
3 CSS Jackie Brinlee 104
4 CSS Ginger Girvin 101
5 PVCA Ginny Bender 97
6 PVCA Karen Stevens 87
7 CSS Cindy Costello 80
8 VRU Judy Winners 78
9 IEC Julia Jensen 77

10 CSS Lynn Miller 74



Consequences


